
Pistol Sales Record Retention 
 
warchild44spcl@yahoo.com 
Mr. Brewer, 
  
With regards to the Pistol Sales Record, MCL 28.422a states that the "seller may retain 1 copy of 
the record."  Nothing in the statute requires the seller to keep a copy of a sales record. 
  
Sincerely, 
Sgt. Thomas Deasy 
Michigan State Police 
Executive Resource Section 
714 S. Harrison Rd. 
East Lansing, MI 48823 
(517) 336-6441 
 


